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The Adjustable Block Program is a state-administered solar incentive program developed and managed by the Illinois Power 

Agency and administered through its third-party Program Administrator, InClime. 

 
 

 
 

 

REQUEST FOR STAKEHOLDER FEEDBACK 

Publishing Community Solar Application Project Information from 

Projects Selected Through Waitlist Capacity Allocation Process 

 

Under Section 1-75(c)(1)(G)(iv)(3) of the Illinois Power Agency Act (20 ILCS 3855), as 
modified through the Climate and Equitable Jobs Act (Public Act 102-0662), the first two 
blocks of annual capacity for traditional community solar projects participating in the 
Adjustable Block Program opened simultaneously on December 14, 2021, for a total 
capacity allocation of 250 MW. The IPA Act specifies that this block shall be filled with 
projects selected exclusively from waitlisted ABP community solar applications, with 
capacity allocated to Approved Vendors and their affiliates proportionate to those entities’ 
shares of capacity of waitlisted applications. Approved Vendors had until March 14, 2022 to 
select which waitlisted projects they would apply to their allocated capacity, inclusive of any 
transfers of allocation from other Approved Vendors. The Illinois Power Agency is 
interested in feedback on the propriety of publishing project information for those 
community solar project applications submitted to the Agency for REC delivery contract 
approval on March 14, 2022, through this waitlist capacity allocation process.  

 

While the IPA generally does not disclose all project information publicly, limited project 
information—including Approved Vendor name, project application number, project name, 
project address, project size, and interconnection queue number (if available) —was 
released as part of the Agency’s April 10, 2019 lottery results.  In light of recent inquiries 
around publishing information on the projects selected from the waitlist for this 250 MW of 
capacity and the potential value to Approved Vendors of understanding whether certain 
project selections may impact the viability of projects in another Approved Vendor’s 
portfolio, the Agency seeks feedback on whether a similar disclosure process should be used 
for the portfolios of projects received by the March 14, 2022 submittal deadline.   

 

Feedback should be sent to the IPA at IPA.Solar@Illinois.gov.  Deadline for feedback is April 
1, 2022, and the Agency will announce its determination shortly thereafter.  Comments will 
be published on the Adjustable Block Program website. Should a commenter seek to 
designate any portion of its response as confidential and proprietary, that commenter 
should provide both public and redacted versions of its comments. 
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